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Mary MacDonald-Barrett, Principal                                                          January  2017 

Dates to  
Remember 

1/27/2017 
No School  

2/2/2017 

AHE Parent Meeting-7:00 

Kerby 

 

2/15/2017 

5th Grade Bake Sale 

 

2/18-26/2017 

Mid-Winter Break 

 

3/8/2017 

4th Grade Disability 

Awareness Workshop 

 

3/14/2017 

AM School Only 

 

3/15/2017 

5th Grade Bake Sale 

 

3/29/2017 

Evening Conferences 

 

3/30/2017 

No School 

AM/PM/Evening 

Conferences 
Join our Closed Group 

on  

Facebook : 
 Richard Families 

Please go to our web-

site for additional in-

formation and flyers. 

Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

 

 

Dear Richard Families and Friends, 
 

Richard teachers and students continue to be very busy teaching and 
learning.  There are many engaging activities going on in every classroom 
throughout the school.  Our continued focus on improving writing across 
the curriculum is apparent, as students work on composing, editing, pub-
lishing and sharing their writing with each other.  We are surrounded by 
young authors!  One of the best things that students can do to at home to 
help them improve their writing is to read.  All good writers are good read-
ers.  Just twenty minutes or more per day can make a difference. 
 

For book recommendations for children, you may find helpful information 
on this site: 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/book-lists 
 

We continue to have outdoor recess even in the cold, snowy weather.  
Please make sure students bring appropriate clothing to school for this. If 
the wind chill factor is below zero, we will keep the students inside, and our 
safety patrol students are not required to be at their posts on those days.  
This is important to keep in mind, since so many of our students walk to 
school.  For those of you who drive students, please continue to drop and 
pick up students quickly and safely in the front of school and in the circle in 
the back.  The safety of our students is our primary concern at arrival and 
dismissal times.  Thank you for all of your help keeping our students safe. 

Warmly, 

Mary MacDonald-Barrett 

Principal 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/book-lists
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 TARDY OR ABSENT? 

Monday—A student is marked tardy if 

they arrive after 9:10 but before 10:00 

for AM instruction or after 12:26 but be-

fore 1:35 for PM instruction. A student is 

marked absent if they arrive after 10:00 

in the AM, or after 1:35 in the PM.  

Tuesday-Friday—A student is marked 

tardy if they arrive after 8:25 but before 

9:15 for AM instruction or after 12:46 

and before 1:15 for PM instruction. A 

student is marked absent if they arrive 

after 9:15 in the AM, or after 1:15 in the 

PM. 

When a student is signed out 50 minutes 

or less before the dismissal bell, they 

are  marked “withdrawn early”, over 50 

minutes is an absence. 
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We are in need of lunch volunteers to 

help with lunch and recess. Mrs. Rob-

erts has made it very easy for parents to 

sign-up.  

A Sign-up Genius has been created. 

You may sign-up by following the link: 

 http://www.signupgenius.com/

go/5080b4baea82da13-lunchtime  

Extra eyes and ears are an important 

part of our lunch       

program and help 

keep the environment 

safe for our students. 

 

We are already in the process of registering  students for Kindergarten in the Fall for  
2017/18 school year. 
 
Our Parent Information Night was very successful! It is always so nice to meet new fam-
ilies that will be joining our  family. 
 
Looking ahead to the Transition to Kindergarten event,  May 2, 2017, please register by 
April 25th. 
 
Please spread the word to people you know in our district that have children that will be 
entering kindergarten in the fall.  Early registration is very helpful in planning for next 
year.   

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080b4baea82da13-lunchtime
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080b4baea82da13-lunchtime
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Gym– Mr. Ciaravino 

Jump Rope for the Heart event begins the week of Feb. 13-17.All Students will learn how to care 
for their hearts and exercise to keep their hearts healthy.  Grades 1-5 will help the American Heart 
Association by collecting lifesaving donations to fight Heart Disease. Thank You, Mr.C! 

Art-Mrs. Pizzimenti/Mrs. Plieth 

Richard Artists have been busy making the following projects:  Fifth graders are making clay monster 
dishes.  Each one is so different and we are excited to glaze them next week.  Fourth graders are making 
a watercolor portrait of an animal.  They will also write a letter from the animals perspective on what it 
would want to help it survive.  This is a project that involves empathy.  Third graders are drawing a portrait 
of their pet (or pet that they would like to have) and then writing a thank you card to it.  

 

 

 

Music-Ms. Weinhaus & Ms. Moses                            

The music room is busy as always; we are beginning the wrap-up recorders for 4
th
 grade, and 

K,2,and 4 are beginning work on their concert music for the Spring.  That concert is scheduled 
for May10 @7pm @ Brownell. More info to follow in the newsletter and Ms. Weinhaus’ 
webpage.  Fifth grade will soon begin work on their end of the year music for their promotion 
ceremony!  Time really does fly! 

Library 

Kindergarteners have been learning about the Caldecott Medal and enjoying past winners as they 
note text-picture connections, narrative patterns, and characterization cues.  First Graders have be-
gun researching real foxes to determine what Aesop got right, and what he got wrong!  Second 
Graders have been busy transforming their dragon notes into complete sentences organized into in-
formative paragraphs.  Ask your child how a paragraph is like a sandwich!  Third Graders have been 
mastering the art of online catalog searching by title and author.  Fourth Graders have gathered 
facts from online encyclopedia articles to create state riddles in conjunction with their classroom 
study.  They’ve worked hard to avoid plagiarism by using their own words and correct citation.  Fifth 
Graders have chosen their “expert” research topics, identified focus questions, and evaluated possi-
ble resources for authority, detail, and currency.  [Third, Fourth, and Fifth Graders will return to 
Spanish starting on Monday, January 30

th
.  We’ll miss them!] 

--Ms. Walpole 

Mr. Swansey’s 3
rd

 graders are using print encyclopedias to find information.  We will be using online 
encyclopedias (WorldBook Online and Britannica) in the future and comparing the research pro-
cess.  We also reviewed Internet manners or “Netiquette” and how we can all be more respectful and 
responsible when online.   

Mrs. Schmitz’ 4
th

 graders are using both Britannica and World Book Online to explore and research 
information.  We compared the two databases and then identified the advantages of using digital re-
sources.  We also discussed cyberbullying: how to avoid it and how best to respond if it does happen.   

Mr. Gulian’s 5
th

 graders are determining whether to do a title, author, or keyword search when using 
the OPAC (online card catalog).  The students also quizzed themselves in locating where different 
books are shelved in the library.  Finally, we addressed cyber bullying: the damage it causes and the 
very real consequences. 

Computers-Mrs. Fiscus 

NWEA testing continues until the beginning of February. 
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SUPER STARS! 

Golden Note Award Winners: 

K-1 – Mrs. Rabaut 

2-3 –  Mr. Swansey 

4-5 –   Ms. S. Schmitz 

 

 

 

Golden Paintbrush Award Winners: 

K-2   Mrs. Murphy 

3-5   Mr. Swansey 

 

 

Golden Shoe Award Winners:  

K-2   Mrs. Vetor 

3-5   Mr. Gulian 

 

 

 

 

Golden Book Award Winner: 

Mrs. Briggs 

 

 

 

Safety 
 
Ava S. 
Grace N-T. 
Anne W. 

 

 Service  
Monroe D. 
Connie B. 
Bella R.  
Logan D. 
James M.  
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Thank you to everyone who assisted with the Gleaners Food 
Drive!  Please read the message I received regarding our col-
lection totals.  A big thank you to Randal who assisted with the 
pick up by Gleaners.   

Ms. K. Schmitz 
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Winter is here to stay for awhile in Michigan. Be sure your children are bundled up in attire appropri-
ate for the weather.  Students in the GPPS do go outside for recess when the wind-chill temperature is 
above 0. Please be sure that your child leaves for school dressed properly for the weather.  All stu-
dents must have boots and snow pants to play on the wood chips or playfield once the snow is on the 
ground—otherwise they must stay on the blacktop only.  Appropriate dress includes boots (preferably 
waterproof), snow pants, hats, gloves/mittens (preferably waterproof), scarves etc.   

It has been extremely muddy this winter. Even though the temperatures 
may not be especially cold, boots and snow pants are recommended to 
protect your child’s clothing from the mud. 

Exercise and activity are great ways for kids to recharge their brains during the school day and at 

home. Also, as many students walk to school in the cold temperatures, it is important to be mindful of 

appropriate winter gear.  When the wind-chill temperatures are below zero degrees Fahrenheit, stu-

dents are allowed to enter the building at 8:15 when teachers are on duty. When driving your child to 

school on the really cold days, it is best to drop them off at 8:15. Students may then enter the building 

without standing in the cold.  

Students plan ahead: Make sure homework is complete, pack the backpack the night before, set out 

winter gear, and eat a healthy breakfast before coming to school. 

WINTER WEATHER GEAR 
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“The function of education is to teach one to think 

intensively and to think critically. Intelligence plus 

character — that is the goal of true education.” 

 

“I have a dream that my four little children 

will one day live in a nation where they will 

not be judged by the color of their skin, but 

by the content of their character.” 

 

“Life's most persistent and urgent question is, 'What are you    
doing for others?' 

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 
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Lost & Found   

Items will remain up until the  winter break.  

Any items remaining during the winter break 

will be  donated to charity. 

Sickness 
Parents, please remember students must be fever/symptom free 

for 24 hours (without the aid of medication) before returning to 

school. 

Office Reminders 
It is best to make sure your child is prepared in the morning with their winter gear, 

lunch, homework or any other needed items. This reduces the many visits to the 

school by parents. This also minimalizes the amount of classroom interruptions dur-

ing the school day. If you must bring in an item please be sure it is labeled with your 

child’s name and their teacher. 

Many parents have been calling and leaving messages to be given to their children on 

the school voicemail. The office is a very busy place and messages are checked first 

thing in the morning. We do not always get the messages left at the end of the day. 

Please make sure you talk with a secretary if a message needs to get to your child. 

Again, please try and have all of your after school plans arranged before your child 

comes to school. 

Drop Off and Pick Up of Students 

1.   When dropping off or picking up students, please remember NOT to double park in front of the school.  It’s 

very dangerous. 

2.   McKinley Ave. is a NO PARKING ZONE.  Please be considerate of others (neighbors across the street from 

our building), by using this area for drop off and pick up only.  Police will ticket anyone parked in front of our 

school.  Parents, you are encouraged to call the Farms police and report any repeat offenders.   

3.   Don’t leave kids unattended in your cars.  Never leave your automobile.  If you must come into  the building, 

park in the circle (PLEASE DON’T DOUBLE PARK) on McMillan or behind Rite Aid.  Never park in the STAFF 

LOT(RICHARD STAFF STICKER REQUIRED) or handicap spot, as we have parents/teachers who need those 

spots in the parking lot. 

4.   Consider parking down the street and crossing Ridge Rd. with the crossing guard.  This works well for many 

of our students and eliminates the Kercheval-McKinley “bottleneck.”  

5.   Never use Ridge Rd. as a drop off or pick up location.  It’s dangerous and your car would be parked on the wrong 

side of the street. 
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Grosse Pointe Public School System  www.gpschools.org 

Our Vision: One GP – where everyone learns, every day 

Our Mission: Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

In every issue of the Richard Chronicle, there will be a contest to 

find the secret pictures.  When parents and students read the 

chronicle, they will need to count the number of  secret pictures 

they find and submit their count to the office. The  picture for  

this month is:              

 The winner for December is...  Nick Rondini !!!!  

Student’s Name________________________ 

Teacher_______________________________ 

How Many ______? 

Please return to the office by:  February 10th 

Richard Elementary School 
176 McKinley 

Grosse Pointe Farms, MI 48230 

Phone: 313-432-4900 
Fax:  313-432-4902 

webmaster: linda.fiscus@gpschools.org 

On the web at http://

gpschools.schoolwires.

net/gprichard/site/

http://www.gpschools.org/

